ROLLING THUNDER, INC.







ROLLING THUNDER®, INC NATIONAL P.O. BOX 216 NESHANIC STATION, N.J. 08853 908-369-5439 FAX 908-369-2072

October 2022

Dear Brothers & Sisters:

I hope everyone is enjoying the National Newsletter format and electronic messaging, the ladies at the National Office worked hard to setup the email listing for the Newsletter. New electronic mailing lists were also setup for National Members, National Committees, Members at Large, State Chapters, and Liaisons. If you are on any of these lists remember to keep your email address current to ensure receiving information from National. The state Chapters and Liaisons have been sending information for "Get to Know Our Chapter" section of the Newsletter.

The New Jersey Chapter 2 "Ride for Freedom" was very successful. Great weather, good attendance following two years of Covid. Thanks to the four Rolling Thunder New Jersey Chapters that attended, worked the event and presented wreaths at the Memorial Program. Special mention to National members Marc Crabtree, wife Jennifer and daughter Anna Beth "Peanut" Junior Member. Marc our Chaplin did the Invocation, Jennifer sang the National Anthem, and Peanut with Dad Marc did the Pledge of Allegiance.

National Officers Ted Zabohonski (COB) and Brenda Einhorn (Secretary) represented Rolling Thunder, Inc. at the American Gold Star Mothers banquet in Fort Meyer, VA on September 25th and presented Sarah Taylor AGSM President with a \$5,000 donation. Thank You Gold Star Mothers for your sacrifice and all you do! See article in this Newsletter.

National Members presented a POW/MIA Flag to the Project Horses for Forces Farm in Long Valley, NJ. Members were given a tour and hosted to a wonderful lunch. Thank You Ruth Nortje, Executive Director for your program which assists veterans. See article in this Newsletter.

The National Conference, November 4-5th in Washington, DC is fast approaching. The Hyatt Regency is now sold out of rooms, if you need a hotel room contact Brenda Einhorn (609-330-0040). Chapters need to get their Banquet Form and Delegate Form back to National, if you lost your forms email National (rtnj1@att.net). Looking forward to seeing everyone at the Conference.

Look for email and check FaceBook for National and organization information and updates. As always, remember the Mission and the reason you are a member of this organization. God Bless America, Support our Troops and Remember the POW/MIAs!

Sincerely,

Sgt. Artie Muller

Founder/Executive Director